
                                                                      

 

City of Decatur 

Board of Public Works & Safety Minutes 

March 18, 2025 

 

     The City of Decatur Board of Public Works and Safety members met on March 18, 2025 at 6:00 at City 

Hall in Council Chambers, 172 N. Second Street, Decatur.  Members present were Tyler Fullenkamp, 

Craig Coshow, and Mayor Dan Rickord.  Also present were Clerk-Treasurer Kevin Hackman and City 

Attorney Anne Razo. 

 

     The Clerk-Treasurer had emailed the minutes form the March 4, 2025 meeting.  Coshow made a 

motion to adopt the minutes of March 4, 2025 as emailed.  Seconded by Fullenkamp, the motion was 

adopted. 

 

     First on the agenda was the accepting of bids for street materials, equipment, and labor.  Fullenkamp 

made a motion to accept the bids from the four responsible bidders--Brooks Construction, Inc., Wayne 

Asphalt, Fleming Excavating, Inc., and Stone Street.  Seconded by Coshow, the motion was adopted. 

 

     Next on the agenda was the contract with Ordinal for the AI software as presented on February 18, 

2025 and further discussed on March 4, 2025 with a representative via phone.  Coshow made a motion to 

accept the contract with Ordinal and authorized Mayor Rickord to sign.  Seconded by Fullenkamp, the 

motion was adopted. 

 

     The last item on the agenda was the renewal of the lease with NE Indiana Works at the MERIT Center 

at a yearly rate of $2,598.75.  City Attorney Anne Razo shared the lease is a 12 month lease and includes 

the $5 per square foot increase approved by the MERIT Center Board.  Fullenkamp made a motion to 

approve the lease agreement with NE Indiana Works at the MERIT Center.  Seconded by Coshow, the 

motion was adopted. 

 

      Thus, with there being no other business on the agenda, Fullenkamp made a motion to adjourn.  

Seconded by Coshow, the motion was adopted. 

 

     Adjournment was at 6:10 P.M.   

 

 

 

 

 


